MARAC SPRING BUSINESS MEETING 2007
April 21, 2007, Radisson Lackawanna Station Hotel, Scranton, PA
CALL TO ORDER
8:31am
APPROVAL OF THE SPRING 2006 BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

Ellie Kidd motioned to accept the fall 2006 minutes with Diana Hevener seconding the motion to approve the minutes.  Motion carried.

CHAIR’S REPORT

John LeGloahec has written the following statement to be issued to our colleagues at VT.
“The Mid-Atlantic Regional Archives Conference (MARAC) expresses its profound sorrow at the recent tragedy that occurred at Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University.  MARAC expresses its condolences to the friends and family members of the victims. MARAC further expresses its support to our academic colleagues at Virginia Tech and other academic institutions in the region.”
NCH asked us to sign on to a letter to express our concerns over the destruction of court records from Guantanamo Bay, Cuba and to support H.R. 1255: The Presidential Records Act Amendments of 2007.  Incoming chair Susan McElrath will sign the letters.  

Carl Nedero COSA chair put out a statement on digital access partnerships will help guide archivists.  You can go to www.statearchivists.org or a link will be posted on the MARAC site shortly. 
This is our 35th anniversary year and we will have festivities at Williamsburg.

VICE CHAIR’S REPORT (and Meetings Coordinating Committee – MCC)

240 people attended the Scranton meeting. Thanks to IMR for their $5,000 contribution to this conference.  
Thanks to Mike Knies and Lisa Mangiafico for arranging this meeting.

LAC thank yous from Mike Knies, Heidi Abby, Tim Corlis, Don Cornelius, Kevin Fries, Jean L. Root Green, Jim Gerenscer, Clara Hudson, Ellie Kidd, Tiffany Rogers and Rita Tepper. Special thanks to David D’Onofrio to coordinating the vendor set up.  Thanks to Lisa Mangiafico for the hotel, budget, and A/V.  Thanks to everyone for attending the conference.

Kate Colligan gave additional thanks to Lucinda Manning, Jennie Benford, Debbie Rougeaux, Jennifer Cole, Brian Keough, Sean Curry, Christie Lutz,  Ken O’Brien, Fernanda Perrone, Amy Vilelle.

Next meeting will be in Williamsburg at the Marriot hotel.  Program theme will be to celebrate the 400th anniversary of Virginia and 35th anniversary of MARAC.  Spring 2008 will be in Chautauqua, New York.
TREASURER’S REPORT (and Finance Committee)

John Woods has given us the first $1,000 for the C. Herbert Finch Award and plans to give us the rest of the $5,000 over a period of time.  The $1,000 given to us has been invested in a CD.
We are now experimenting with PayPal for meeting registration.

Fynette Eaton left the finance committee after her retirement from NARA.  Thanks to Fynette for her service on the finance committee.

AWARDS ANNOUNCEMENTS/PRESENTATIONS

Finding Aids

13 submissions with 3 winners.  Cathy Call, Dan Horvath, Laura Rudham, Christie Lutz, Mike O’Mally.

Frederick M. Miller Finding Aid Award was given to MacKenzie Bennett of the  Museum of Modern Art Archives for $250

Kit Messick and Brad Campbell of the Billy Rose Theatre Division, New York Public Library for the Performing Arts for their Guide to the Paddy Chayefsky Papers split $150 for $75 each (Anastasia Carol accepted the award on their behalf) 
Jeannette Mercer Saber and Susan Hamburger from the Special Collections Library, Rare Books and Manuscripts, University Libraries, Pennsylvania State University for the Guide to the Kenneth Burk letters to William H. Rueckert split $100 for $50 each.

Distinguished Service Award
Thanks to Metal Edge for their $250 cash award for the recipient.

James Byers was given the 2007 Distinguished Service Award. Mr. Byers announced he would donate the award money to the Marsha Trimble meeting scholarship award.
Service Awards

LAC co-chair for the Fall 2006 meeting, Allan B. DeLoga.
LAC co-chair for the Fall 2006 meeting, L. Dale Patterson.

Secretary of MARAC 2002-2006, Joan Echtenkamp Klein.

Program Committee co-chair for the Fall 2006 Morristown conference, Caryn Radick.

Program Committee co-chair for the Fall 2006 Morristown conference, Cheryl Stadel-Bevans

Scholarships
The scholarship recipients for this meeting are Casey Babcock from Princeton, David Ranzan from Rutgers, and Alicia Reinhardt from University of Maryland.  

Nominations and Elections Committee Report
First online election with 16 paper ballots.
Election Results:

Susan McElrath – Chair

Jennie Levine – Vice Chair

Ed Galvin – At Large

Megan McShea – At Large

Diana Shenk – At Large

Cheryl Stadel-Bevans – At Large

Danna Bell Russell – Nominations & Elections Committee
Joe Klett – Nominations & Elections Committee
Jim Stimpert – Nominations & Elections Committee
G. David Anderson – Arline Custer Award Committee

Mary Beth Corrigan – Arline Custer Award Committee
Ron Becker - Distinguished Service Award

Janet Linde – Distinguished Service Award

OLD BUSINESS
None
NEW BUSINESS

Book Raffle from SAA publications.
Williamsburg Fall 2007 conference preview.

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND ADJOURNMENT
Jim Tammaro moved that the meeting be adjourned. Ray LaFever seconded the motion.  Motion carried and meeting adjourned at 9:34am.
